
LONDON: Over half the small and medium-sized
companies which together provide jobs for two-
thirds of European workers fear for their survival
in the coming 12 months, according to a survey re-
leased by management consultancy McKinsey
yesterday. The survey was conducted in August,
before the current acceleration in new coron-
avirus cases across Europe that is forcing govern-
ments to impose new restrictions on activity and
prompting speculation of fresh national lock-
downs. The finding comes as warnings multiply of
an impending wave of business insolvencies and
as the International Monetary Fund and others
urge the region’s governments to double down on
state support to help companies weather the
coronavirus pandemic. The McKinsey survey of
more than 2,200 companies in five countries -
France, Germany, Italy, Spain and Britain - found
that 55 percent expected to shut down by Sep-
tember next year if their revenues remained at
current levels. At the current trajectory, one in 10
small and medium-sized companies were ex-
pected to file bankruptcy within six months.

“This is a substantial burden on the financial
sector,” report co-author Zdravko Mladenov said
of just one of the knock-on impacts of such a de-
velopment, which would also send jobless totals
surging and stymie wider investment in the econ-
omy. Economists polled by Reuters last month
forecast that the euro area economy would grow
by just 5.5 percent next year after a fall of around
8 percent this year but warned that even that
patchy recovery was vulnerable to a further
spread of the virus. Small and medium-sized en-
terprises (SMEs) are defined as those with 250 or
fewer employees.

In Europe, they employ over 90 million people
but their small size makes them vulnerable to cash
flow crises. In Spain, for example, 83 percent of
the 85,000 businesses that have collapsed since
February employ fewer than five workers. State
measures across the region ranging from morato-
ria on bankruptcies to loan repayment holidays
have until now kept thousands of struggling busi-
nesses afloat. But as those measures are in some
cases wound down, Germany’s Bundesbank and
the Bank of England are among those warning of
rising insolvencies.

“Policymakers need to do whatever it takes to
contain the pandemic and its economic damage,
and not withdraw support prematurely to avoid
repeating the mistake of the global financial cri-
sis,” the IMF said in its blog this week. For com-
panies, policies now need to go beyond liquidity
support and ensure that insolvent but viable firms
can remain in business,” it added, citing measures
to facilitate debt restructuring or make equity
available to viable firms.

German SMEs
More than a million jobs could be lost this year

in small- and medium-sized enterprises-the back-
bone of the German economy-due to the coron-
avirus pandemic, a study showed yesterday. In its
annual survey of the “Mittelstand” sector, the
public investment bank KfW estimated that SMEs
could shed some 3.3 percent of their workforce
by the end of the year, equivalent to some 1.1 mil-
lion jobs. There are an estimated 3.8 million such
companies in Germany-predominantly family-run
businesses specialized in sectors such as manu-
facturing, often for the export market. 

They employ around 60 percent of workers —
32.3 million in 2019 —  and its share in Germany’s

overall economic activity is more than 71 percent.
KfW said that the coronavirus pandemic was leav-
ing “deep marks” on the SME sector.  “Worries and
uncertainty are always high. Sales are breaking
down more than in the financial crisis,” it said. The
historic recession into which the virus lockdowns
plunged Europe’s biggest economy and the anxiety
about the recovery are impacting the outlook this
year for SMEs, KfW wrote. “More than one out of
every two SMEs-some two million companies-are
expecting a drop in revenue,” with a 12-percent
drop expected for the sector as a whole, equivalent
to 545 billion euros.  — Agencies

Google’s ‘free’ business model 
put to test in US antitrust suit34 British Airways parent IAG

flies into 1.3-bn-euro loss35 Forgive or forget? Ohio auto 
workers weigh Trump record36

Friday

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 23, 2020

Europe’s small firms fear for survival
Pandemic could cost a million jobs in German SMEs: Study

DORTMUND: Members of German trade union Verdi demonstrate during a transport strike in the city of Dortmund, western Germany. Verdi, called the strike in
support of a nationwide collective agreement for around 87,000 employees in local public transport. — AFP


